
Powder Keg Chapter  

Membership Meeting Minutes  

June 17, 2025 

(List of meeting attendees is included at the end of this document)  

 

1.  Ken Cornett opened the meeting at James Third Base Sports Bar and Grill by welcoming members to 

the June Powder Keg Chapter meeting.  

 

2. Ken, assisted by Rick Hyland, led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

3.  Ken then recognized Military Service Veterans and Members, First Responders, parents of veterans 

and current serving military personnel and thanked them for their service.   

 

4.  At this time, there is no one from the dealership that is attending and no new members at this 

meeting.  They have demo days coming to the dealership on the 28th and 29th. 

 

5.  Ken asked everyone to keep Robin Schmitz in their prayers. 

 

6.  Jim Riehm came up to ask everyone to keep Mark Tucker in their prayers as well, as he had been in 

an accident while he and Sharon Beckworth were on vacation. 

 

7.  Frank Fuller came up to talk about the ride changes.  

  

-The KY Twisties ride has been rescheduled to July 18th.   

-The Iron Pony ride has been moved to August 2nd. 

-There is a new ride on the calendar, The Uranus Fudge Factory 

 

8.  Tammy Morris’ Country Crust Bakery ride is this Saturday.  Please remember to bring a puck, as the 

parking lot is hard pack gravel.  Also, please remember to bring cash, as they do not take credit cards. 

 

9.  Kevin Morris came up to talk about July coal mine ride.  There are still some rooms available, if you 

are still interested.  He also reminded everyone that this will be a technical, aggressive ride through the 

mountains, including the Dragon Slayer. 

 

10.  Ken then talked about the Motts Military Museum ride, and reminded everyone to pack a lunch as 

we will stop at a park and eat at one of the shelters. 

 

11. Frank came up to give an intro for Safety Officer Rick Hyland, as what the group should do in the 

case of a break down or flat tire. 

 

12.  Rick stated that best practices if you have a flat; first look for a safe place to pull over, preferably, 

somewhere level.  Then identify the cause of the flat and use pliers or a multi-tool to pull out the 

object.  He then displayed the items in a tire repair kit, and how to plug the tire. After repairing the 



tire, re-inflate with a portable tire inflator.  Rick did a demonstration of each of these steps with a tire 

and offered to let anyone try if they wished. 

 

13.  Ron Hooven then talked membership.  We are currently up to 89 members in good standing, with 

2 new members this month.   

• We then did the drawing: 

o Free membership – Mark Putnam 

o 1st  $25 Powder Keg gift card – Wally Patton 

o 2nd $25 Powder Keg gift card – Tracy Hooven 

 

14.  Ken then thanked everyone for the turn out, reminding everyone of the next chapter meeting will 

be on Tuesday July 15, 2025 and then officially adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted  

Lisa Noble-McCoy 

Secretary, Powder Keg Chapter  

Next Meeting – Tuesday 7/15/2025 
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